
 
 
 
 
 

 
All Branch Mail Out # 69 
 
Date:   September 20, 2022   

 
TO:    NS/NU Branches    

    NS/NU Executive Council      
    NS/NU Zone Commanders      

NS/NU Past Presidents 
NS/NU Command Staff 

     
From:   Valerie Mitchell-Veinotte 

    Executive Director 
    NS/NU Command, RCL   

 

Subject:  Poppy Trust Fund Assessment 

  
 

Message: 

Comrades:  Please be reminded that the 10% assessment on Branch poppy 
trust funds will be calculated on the PTF balance submitted on the 
September Branch Monthly Financial Report. Command will issue an invoice 
for the amount due.  

Should you require further information or clarification I am pleased to be of 
assistance. 
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